Natural Sciences Chairs Council

Minutes of the Meeting of September 28, 2009

1:00-3:04 pm, BI 104

Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Develop a strategic plan for the college, develop the Natural Sciences Museum, external funding for the Peer Advising Center, increase grant activity, invest in service contracts, A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and update the College website.
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase student research opportunities with faculty, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College
Approval of minutes for September 14, 2009.  The minutes were approved as submitted.
Informational Items
1. Announcements by Chairs.  
Lory – Handed back faculty furlough certification forms that had not been signed by the faculty to the chairs. She requested that they be signed and sent back to the college office by Friday, October 2nd.
Terry - The Disability Sports Festival will be held on campus on Saturday, October 3rd from 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. There will be approximately 125-200 participants.

Cindy – Sent out the peer advising schedules to the chairs last week. Please contact her with any questions. 

2. Announcements from Administration
a. Furloughs completed – The first round has been completed and we will start the process for winter furloughs in the middle of November. Faculty signatures will be required before payment is released.
b. Equipment Requests for 2009-10 – Deadline is October 1st.
c. RPT timetable – Laurel emailed the timetable for 2009-10 to the chairs. The dean reminded the chairs to make sure department level reports are submitted in a timely manner or it can move to the next level of evaluation without it. He also reminded the chairs that it is important that everyone doing the review reads the faculty file.
d. Salary Advances – The policy has been changed, and faculty and staff are able to receive up to the value of the net check amount if needed, and it will be deducted from their next pay warrant. 

e. Change in Library hours – An announcement will be sent out soon posting the new library hours: Monday – Thursday: 7:30 a.m. – 12 a.m.; Friday: 7:30 a.m. – 5 p.m.; Saturday: 10 a.m. – 1:30 p.m.; Sundays: closed
f. Board of Trustees Meeting – The Board of Trustees met last Tuesday, and they are projecting that the California economy will be down for the next 3-5 years. They are hoping there won’t be any additional cuts to higher education due to the federal stimulus money. The doctorate in nursing is no longer being considered. The initiative that CSU be required to accept high school vocational credits to be accepted passed and is on the governor’s desk. The budget for November is requesting a 10% increase in student fees next year to be paid by the state. There is a projection that the state will be $8 billion in the deficit next year. 
g. Leadership Retreat – The retreat will be on October 9th from 8 a.m. – 12 p.m. There will be discussions on the budget, enrollment plan, strategic plan, going green, and areas of concerns. 
h. Student Drops – If students are dropped due to an administrative error, then the department needs to work with the students to get them back in the classes they were in. If students are dropped for non-payment, the department does not have to put the students back into their classes.
Action Items: 

Discussion Items:
1. Scheduling Update - John

a. Fall.  Enrollment data for the end of the first day were distributed. The college is still over target. John wanted to remind the faculty to enforce administrative drops for those students who miss 2 consecutive classes. 
b. Winter.  Schedule build has ended. John distributed the data of the schedules that went to print. John encouraged the chairs to offer fewer sections if possible. If the college is over by 5-6% in the fall, we will have to adjust targets down for the winter and spring quarters. By next fall we have to be at 90.5% of target. A discussion followed.
c. Spring – Schedule build begins on October 19th. John announced that the college may not offer the NSCI 300 class at 6 p.m. in the spring. 
2. Discussion of the furlough process.  The dean requested feedback on the furlough process we just completed. The following suggestions/comments were made: 
a. Part-time faculty were amazed that they could choose furlough days on their non-teaching days.

b. Choosing furlough days for faculty teaching labs was especially difficult.
c. There was a lot of time spent going back and forth clarifying chosen dates. The dean suggested that the chairs make notes on the forms for any requests that have grants or unique situations.
d. If possible, the faculty should not be taking a furlough day on the first day of classes.
e. Ask President Karnig to rescind the 2 scheduled furlough days for the winter and spring quarters and allow the faculty to choose all 6 days.

If anyone else would like to make suggestions or give feedback, send them to Dean Carlson. Lory will be emailing a spreadsheet to all full-time faculty and the chairs showing the approved furlough dates. The dean asked the chairs to forward the spreadsheet to all of their part time faculty. NOTE * Before submitting future certification forms, the department ASC needs to fill in the Empl ID#, rec. # and job code on every form. 
3. Natural Science degree possibilities.
a. Science major for middle school teachers – 7th through 9th grade STEM discipline teachers could do a wider range of science and foundation level math. A suggestion was made to form a committee to discuss this concept and to determine a set of courses to be offered. Dave Polcyn will head this committee. If you are interested in being on the committee, contact Dave at dpolcyn@csusb.edu.
b. Pre-professional major – HSCI is interested in doing a pre-professional major to assist students in figuring out which major to move forward in. A discussion followed. Kim Clark and Ted Coleman will setup a committee to discuss the possibilities. 
4. CSUSB Strategic Plan. There was a discussion on how to proceed with developing a strategic plan for the college, and it was decided that a committee will be formed to formulate a list of suggestions. Peter Williams will head the committee. Dave Polcyn and Ted Coleman offered to participate on the committee.
5. Construction Projects - John
a. Observatory.  The contractor is gearing up for construction. They are waiting for permission to proceed on the archeological sign-off. CPDC is working on it, and it the report should take about 2-3 weeks.
b. Garden near pool and fitness center.  No report.
c. Nursing laboratory addition.  They are once again reviewing the final drawings and working out the final kinks.
d. PE Building air-conditioning.  This project is now running way behind schedule. The contractor is still working on submittals. There should be air handling by the winter quarter (heat, but no A/C). 
e. PE Restrooms Remodel. The remodel should be done by mid-November.

